
HOUND PARISH  

COUNCIL  

NEWSLETTER 

NEWSHOUND 
WINTER 2017 

  

DATES OF 
COUNCIL 
MEETINGS 
 
(AH—Abbey Hall) 
(HPH—Hound Parish Hall) 
 
  4th December 2017 – AH   
  8th January 2018 – HPH 
15th January 2018 – HPH  
  5th February 2018 – HPH 
  5th March 2018 – HPH 
 

15th January 2017 
Special Precept Meeting 
All meetings co  

 otherwise  
advertised  

 
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
 
Meetings are held at HPH 
and commence at 7pm 
 
11th December 2017 
22nd January 2018  
19th February 2018  
19th March 2018  
 

Members of the public are  
very welcome to all  
Council Meetings 

 

 

Make sure your bins 

are emptied over the  

festive period.  This  

year collections will  

take place on your  

usual collection day  

before Christmas but  

with Christmas Day  

on a Monday, bins  

will be emptied a day  

or two after your normal collection 

date after Christmas. You will  

shortly be receiving your bin  

collection calendar which will  

provide you with all the details or 

you can sign up to 

my.eastleigh.gov.uk to receive  

reminders for all your bin  

collections. 

Remember to recycle your  

Christmas Trees. 

Please note: The garden waste  

collection service will be suspended 

after Friday 22 December and will 

recommence on Monday 8 January 

2018. 



Calling all Community Groups 

 

Hound Parish Council has grant funding 

available to help in a number of ways to 

benefit the community as a whole.  

 

For more information please contact the 

Parish Office. 

 

 

YOUR COUNCILLORS 

 

Chair 

Cllr Mark Roberts (Netley Abbey) 
Tel: 02380 453747 
9 Waverley Avenue, Netley Abbey 
 
Vice Chair 
Cllr Mrs Maureen Queen (Netley Abbey) 
Tel: 02380 453641 
6 Friarscroft Netley Abbey 

 
Cllr David Airey (Ingleside) 
Tel: 02380 455733 
13 Rookley Netley Abbey 
 
Cllr John Forder (Butlocks Heath) 
Tel: 02380 453732 
c/o Parish Office 29C Station Road  
Netley Abbey 
 
Cllr Simon Guillan (Butlocks Heath) 
Tel: 02380 453732 
c/o Parish Office 29C Station Road  
Netley Abbey 
 

Cllr John Hawkins (Old Netley) 

Tel: 02380 453732 
c/o Parish Office 29C Station Road  
Netley Abbey 
 
Cllr Liam Keane (Netley) 
Tel: 023 80 453732 
32 Station Road Netley Abbey 
 
Cllr Lucy Kreft (Netley) 
Tel: 07583358018 
3 Felton Close Netley Abbey 
 
Cllr Neil Lewis (Old Netley) 
Tel: 07479610463 
7 The Acorns, Bursledon 
 
Cllr David Palframan (Ingleside) 
Tel: 02380 456724 
21 Bembridge Netley Abbey 
 
Cllr Lizette Van Niekerk (Netley Abbey) 
Tel: 07535980286 
16 Jarvis Fields Bursledon 
 
Cllr  Phil Williams (Netley Abbey) 
Tel: 07769674942 
22 Monks Road Netley Abbey Parish Office Contacts 

 

Parish Clerk : Mr David Nevin 
Senior Clerk: Ms Angie Lush 

Assistant Clerk : Mrs Bridget Cook 

 

Tel: 02380 453732 

 

E-mail:  

clerk@houndparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

Hound Parish Council Website: 

www.houndparishcouncil.org 
 

29C Station Road, Netley Abbey 

Southampton  SO31 5AE 

 

OPENING HOURS: 

9.30am —1 .00pm Mon—Thurs 

9.30am — 12noon Friday 

ABBEY HALL — Available for weddings, parties, 
events community group meetings and much more 

for more information check the website or  

contact the Parish Office. 

Christmas Crime  

Please don’t leave bags of shopping 

on display in cars or homes. 

It is lovely to leave curtains open to 

see trees all lit up in peoples homes 

but we can also see what presents are already 

wrapped underneath and who is actually home. 

After the big day think about boxes in the bin, 

advertising the new piece of electronics or  

gadgetry, don’t put boxes out for collection until 

the last minute. 

 

Have a look at registering for HAMPSHIRE 

ALERTS, receive free crime and community 

information. (www.hampshirealert.co.uk). 

Contact your local beat team, call 101 and leave a 

message for the Netley Abbey team. 

We will be in attendance for the Remembrance 

Parade and Christmas Light up Netley.   

A CHRISTMAS FEAST 
For the fifth successive 

year Hedge End’s  

Salvation Army Church & 
Community Centre will 

be opening its doors on 

December 25th to provide 
a place where those who are hungry or 

alone can come and share the day  

together.  
 

“Last year we had around 80 guests and 

volunteers coming together from 10am 
until around 3.30pm. The dinner was  

fantastic and lots of new friendships were 

forged,” said local Salvation Army Officer, 
Ian Davis “There are more people joining 

us every year for carols, coffee, a  

Christmas quiz, and the Queen’s speech at 
3pm. Our vision is to just create a real 

sense of community for the day, provide a 

great meal and have lots of fun… and we 
do!” 

 

Great support was received last year from 
R Owtons who helped with the turkey, and 

there were over 80 offers of time from an 
army of volunteers and One Community 

were able to help out with a minibus for 

transport. “We have the team in place 
already for this year,” says Ian. “I would 

say not to feel awkward about being here. 

Get on the phone and book in!” 
  

To make an enquiry or reserve a place and 

arrange transport, call 01489 796491 or 
email centre manager 

Paul.Northover@salvationarmy.org.uk. 

Staff and Members  
of Hound Parish Council  

would like to wish all  
residents 

a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year 

Come and join us for 

Christmas Lunch at 

The Priory Centre 

St Andrews Church 

Hamble. 

Are you or is anyone you know on their own 

this Christmas Day? All are welcome to 

enjoy some food, company and traditional 

Christmas fayre. Carers are welcome.  There 

is easy access and transport to and from the 

church can be provided on request. For 

more information and to reserve 

a place, please contact  

 

Kay on 07866097789 

PARISH OFFICE CHRISTMAS  
AND NEW YEAR CLOSURE 

 
The Parish Office will be closed from  

12 noon 21 December 2017 until  
9.30am 4 January 2018.   

An answerphone facility will be  
available for urgent messages. 

The Friends of Netley 

Abbey Infant School 

AGM minutes are 

now available. If you 

wish to receive a 

copy, please email  

Secretary@fonais.co.uk    

 


